
422 Hull Numbers
October 18, 2010

I am purchasing a 1985 Chris Craft 422 Convertable, the hull numbers on the transom are 
CCSYA107J485. The first three letters are not consistant with the Chris Craft format. My 
research indicates that the letter S was never used. I discussed this with one of the ex 
Chris Craft factory employees and he believed the boat was built in Swansboro, NC but, 
if that was the case it should have CCN in the hull number. Is there any information that 
you can provide to me on this boat? 

Thanks, Joe Signorelli
==============================================================

Hello Joe,
 
It is our understanding that CCS was used briefly after Chris Craft acquired Uniflite.  A 
list of model designators we have shows both MICs to be valid.  The HIN you quoted 
below would indicate a 422 Commander built in Swansboro in October, 1984 as a 1985 
model.
 
However, since CCS was already assigned to another company, Cutts and Case of 
Oxford, MD, Chris Craft had to change to CCN for boats built in Swansboro.  It was 
actually during 1984 that the format for hull numbering was standardized so all the 
details for registering MICs were probably not well known by the industry.
 
Attached to this email you will find a handful of images taken from a brochure published 
by Murray Industries, the owner of Chris Craft at that time.  This is all we really know 
about the boat.  We do not have manuals, parts or engineering data for boats built during 
this era.
 
Best wishes with your purchase.  It is quite a good looking yacht.












